
We frequently are asked...“Can I apply for a passport at the 
Village Hall?”

The Village of Norridge makes it convenient to apply for a FIRST TIME 
United States Passport**.  You will need to provide proof of citizenship, 
proof of identity, a passport photo and the passport fees when you submit 
your application. The current routine processing time is 6-8 weeks.  You 

may expedite the application for an additional $60 per passport.  Expedite processing 
time is currently 2-3 weeks.

Appointments are required and can be made by contacting one of our passport representatives 
at 708-453-0800.  Appointments times are available:

Monday thru Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.
Saturday from 9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.

A routine processed adult passport (16yrs & older) is $130.00 per passport; a child’s passport 
(15yrs & under) is $100.00 per passport.  All fees to the U.S. Department of State must be in the 
form of a personal check or cashier’s check. For more information regarding passport applications 
documentation and procedures, visit our website at https://www.villageofnorridge.com/our-village/
resident-information/passport, or call the Village Hall at 708-453-0800.

**Unfortunately, the U.S. Department of State requires adult renewal applications to be completed by mail only.
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